
  MEMO 

1 
 

Engineering Division of the Public Works Department 
To:  Alderperson Board and Commission Members 

From:  Andrew M. Beyer, P.E. 

Date: October 2, 2024 

Subject: Public Works Commission Meeting of October 8, 2024 

 

Background 

Agenda Item: 

Review and discuss: additional 2024 Street Resurfacing 

BACKGROUND: 

In discussions with the City’s Finance Department, additional funding is available for street 
resurfacing in the Annual Street Reserve Account due to favorable 2024 bids. Good resurfacing 
candidates have water main in good condition, good drainage, curb and gutter in good condition, 
pavement condition just beyond point of seal coat, and good base material. 

Below is the list of Mill & Overlay streets developed by the Engineering Division to add to this 

year’s contract. Engineering has asked the City’s contracted 2024 Bituminous Surfacing 

contractor, Payne & Dolan to submit a quote for the additional resurfacing work to be presented 

at this Commission meeting for discussion and possible action. Attached is the submitted quote 

for $52,588.50. Engineering seeking Commission approval to issue the attached change order.  

Project L.F. 
PASER 
Ratings 

RESURFACING 05-58-11-69   

S. Ninth Street – Clyman St. to Western Ave. 490 
6 

E. Milwaukee Street – S. Third St. to S. Fourth St. 211 
3 

Spring Street – S. Fourth St. to S. Fifth St. 264 4 

 

Attachments: Change Order No. 2 Quote Form 

  Change Order No. 2 Location Map 

  Change Order No. 2 


